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EDITORIAL 

The last issue of Critical Health highlighted some of 
the health issues raised by township unrest. In the 
meantime, more evidence on the medical treatment of un
rest victims has come to light. 

On 11 June 1985, the findings of the Kannemeyer Commis
sion of Inquiry into the Langa shootings were published. 
Judge Kannemeyer criticised the police for not having 
issued standard riot control equipment - teargas, 
birdshot, and rubber bullets. The judge found it "par
ticularly disquieting" that 35 out of the 47 killed or 
injured people were shot from the rear. This means that 
roost shots were fired from the two police casspirs after 
the crowd had turned to run away. 

The response of the police to this indictment can be 
summed up as a tightening of police presence and control 
in the townships. Mr le Grange, Minister of Law and 
Order,said there would be continued planning and re
search into methods of crowd and unrest control. A 
memorandum, issued as the Government's official re
sponse, lists points of action. They include the fol
lowing: 

• Urgent steps in conjunction with the Railways Police 
and Defence Force were taken to augment manpower in 
troubled areas 

• A 24-hour operational centre had been created in 
Pretoria so as to co-ordinate control of units 

• Temporary police bases had been set up in 
riot-stricken areas. (Star, 12 June 1985) 

At no point does the police response concern itself with 
the causes of unrest. Instead, the government's re
sponse culminated in the declaration of a state of 
emergency for 36 magisterial districts within the Re
public of South Africa. It becomes clear from both the 
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memorandum and the declaration of a state of emergency, 
that the security forces are preparing for a permanent 
state of unrest by taking more repressive measures of 
control. 

This control affects township residents in all aspects 
of their lives, including their right to appropriate 
health care. It also interferes with medical practi
tioners' rights and responsibilities towards their pa
tients. 

Before the publication of the report of the Kannemeyer 
Commission, the Eastern Cape branch of the National 
Medical and Dental Association (NAMDA) issued a state
ment about state interference in the treatment of unrest 
victims. The statement alleges that police interfered 
with doctor-patient relationships and confiscated 
medication given to injured at the Uitenhage and 
Livingstone Hospitals after the Langa shootings. The 
injured were under armed guard, creating fear and ten
sion. (Star, 17 May 1985) 

These claims are supported by medical practitioners in 
the Eastern Cape whose accounts are published in this 
issue of Critical Health. Their reports raise some 
critical questions for health workers, and for the med
ical profession as a whole. 

But they also challenge organisations. As police and 
vigilante groups tighten their hold on the townships, 
and as incidents of unrest are increasing, civic asso
ciations are called to act on this situation. Critical 
Health No 13 would like to give some legal information, 
and add some suggestions to the discusssion. 
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